Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2016
Membership of Handbell Group 2016:

	Lisa Astbury
	Phoebe Astbury *
	Josh Ball *
	Alison Broadbridge

	Jack Cooke *
	Mark Cooke
	Margaret Herbertson
	Angela Martin

	Sophie Martin *
	Isaac O’Shea *
	Tim Pett
	Susan Read

	David Thomas
	Jeanette Thomas
	Rachel Thomas *
	Helen White

	
	
	
	* School-aged


In 2016, we welcomed two new members, Alison and Mark.  Our team was sixteen strong, consisting of ten adults and six school-aged ringers.  

Astrid was again too busy to be able to ring handbells with us in 2016 but she hoped to join us again in 2017.

Izzy, Logan and Sue decided to retire from handbell ringing in 2016.

Meetings and performances in 2016:

We held eleven weekly practices starting on 2nd October.  This year we again met in St Helen’s Church Centre each Sunday evening.  

We did eleven performances:

	Sat 19 Nov
	Christmas fair in St Helen's Church

	Thu 24 Nov
	PHAB meeting in Christ Church Hall

	Sat 26 Nov
	Extravaganza, St Nicolas Church

	Sat 26 Nov
	Charity concert, Longworth Village Hall

	Sun 4 Dec
	Charity Concert, Oxford Cathedral

	Mon 12 Dec
	Monday Club, John Mason School

	Wed 14 Dec
	Entertainment in Fleur de Lys House

	Sat 17 Dec
	Baby & toddler club party in St Helen's Church

	Sun 18 Dec
	During and after Carol Service, St Edmunds Church, Abingdon

	Sun 18 Dec
	After Carol Service, St Nicolas Church, Abingdon

	Fri 23 Dec
	Before carol service in St Helen's Church


I’d like to thank all the handbell ringers again this year for their helpfulness and for the fun we have had.
Susan Read, 1 March 2017
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